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 Newsletter 4 (Term 3) – 12 September 2014 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

The first part of this article will be dedicated to celebrating the success that some sporting teams of Huanui College 
have had over the past couple of weeks. I am a real advocate of team sports and the many benefits which transfer to 
other aspects of a young person’s life. 
 
The 2014 netball season came to close the weekend before last and all five Huanui College teams were playing that 
day in finals. Details of the results of those games are outlined later in this newsletter but I was lucky to witness 
three of the games. Two games resulted in victories for Huanui College and a first place in their grade and the Blue 
team came second in their grade. What impressed me about all three games was the way that all the girls each gave 
of her best and exemplified everything that is good about team sports. The girls were supportive of each other, 
played hard but fair, celebrated their wins with dignity and losses with dignity. The parental support on the sideline 
was overwhelmingly positive and the coach’s words always encouraging. The Silver team had a wobbly stage in the 
third quarter and it was a testament to the leadership within that team that they got back on track and pushed away 
convincingly in the last quarter. I must make special mention to all the coaches of the school netball teams and 
especially Marie Cadman for her coordinating role. Without all their hard work, encouragement, technical guidance 
and most importantly their own time, the girls would not have had the success and enjoyment that they have had 
this year. We have 103 girls at Huanui College and we field five netball teams with at least 9 players per team. So just 
about half the girls at school play netball for the school, which is an amazing statistic.  
 
Last week the Huanui College 1st XI Mixed hockey team travelled to Levin to compete at the North Island Secondary 
Schools mixed tournament. After a couple of near misses in previous years, the team came up trumps with winning 
the tournament for the first time. This was not by accident and I know how hard the players and coaches worked in 
preparation for that tournament and it is pleasing to see all that hard work pay off.  A parent mentioned to me that 
Huanui College was obviously one of the best prepared teams and played a great brand of hockey and played hard 
and fair. This was a tight knit team and as they say “a Champion team will always defeat a team of Champions”. 
Michele Codlin has an excellent report on the tournament later in the newsletter, but I would like to congratulate 
everybody involved in the Huanui team and especially Coach Richard Redfearn and Manager Michele Codlin. Also, 
congratulations to Dylan Codlin being awarded Player of the Tournament. 
 
The Year 11 – 13 Mock exams will be shortly completed and teachers will be busy marking.  The results slips will go 
out next Friday. Parent Teacher Interviews (Year 11- 13) will be held on Tuesday of the last week of the term and I 
encourage all parents to attend. The interview code will be sent out with the report slip. This will be an opportunity 
for parents to discuss with their child’s teachers what final preparation will be required before the external exams 
which start next term. Also, early next term the Year 9 students will be sitting their Checkpoint tests in English, 
Maths and Science. 
 
Next Wednesday we will be having our final open evening of the year and if you know any prospective families 
please encourage them to attend.  R.S.V.P. to Phi Wilson on 459 1930 (numbers for seating arrangements.) 
 
This will be our last newsletter of the term so I hope everybody involved with Huanui College has a pleasant Holiday 
break.  Thank you for a great term! 
 
Peter Ackers - PRINCIPAL 

 

 

REMEMBER:  SAUSAGE SIZZLE -  WEDNESDAY 17TH OF SEPTEMBER $2 PER SAUSAGE.  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR MARAE STAY BY ENJOYING 1 (OR 2)!!!  



STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS:  Congratulations to...... 

...  Malcolm YOUNG who continues to earn Football success and has made it into the National Talent Centre for 

Football. 

... Ethan CODLIN has been selected to Umpire at the week long National Under 13 Hatch Cup Tournament in 

Palmerston North during the next school holidays. 

 

ADMINISTRATION:         Phi Wilson 

Term 4 Tuition and Bus Passes:  These separate invoices will be issued late next week.  Tuition payment is expected 

before Term 4 commences on 13 October 2014.  The bus passes are ready for purchase now and Ritchies have been 

told to be lenient the first 2 days of Term 4, but please have your bus passes paid by then.   

Summer Uniform: When school resumes on 13 October 2014, students will be in summer uniform.  The only big 

change is that students will be wearing black roman sandals without socks.  You can purchase these from several 

Footwear shops in Whangarei and I am told that Hannahs stock them.  Please note:  No deviation from plain black 

roman sandals is acceptable. 

Lost Property:  Despite repeated requests for students to put their belongings in their bag when not wearing them, we 

are still having instances where clothes have been left and then picked up by the wrong student and taken home.  Can I 

ask whoever is doing the laundry in your home to have a quick look at Huanui College items to make sure that the 

article is in the right home.  If you find any runaway items, please send them along to the office and we will make sure 

the correct owner gets them, no questions asked!   

 

CIE EXAMINATIONS ADMINISTRATION    Vernice Young Assistant Principal 

All students sitting the CIE Checkpoint, IGCSE and AS/A2 level examinations have received their examination entry 

slips earlier this term.  It is imperative that these are checked again by students to ensure that they are correct.  

Students are now in a position to plan their study timetables to ensure that they have covered all of the work before the 

final examinations. Students are to please see Mrs. Young if they have examination clashes. These clashes will be 

handled internally and require strict supervision. The times of the examinations for most of the examinations will 

appear on the entry slip.  There are a few examinations which our school has the flexibility to decide on the dates.  The 

dates are indicated below.  

Examination  Code Date  Time  

Checkpoint English  1111 14 October 2014 9am 

Checkpoint Mathematics 1112 15 October 2014 9am 

Checkpoint Science 1113 16 October 2014 9am 

Information Management ï Paper A 0417/2 

 

13 October 2014 1.30 (2.5hours) 

Information Management ï Paper B 0417/3 

 

20 October 2014 1.30 (2.5hours) 

Spanish Speaking  8685/1 

 

24 October 2014 9.30am 

IGCSE Art 0400/1 

 

13 October 2014 ï 15 

October 2014 

3- 4 hours on each of 

the three days (max of 

8 hours for exam). 

 

DEBATING         Viv Smith - TiC 

The 2014 competition finished up last weekend with Huanui College students, once again, doing themselves proud. 

We have had three senior teams (Yr 11, 12) and one junior team (Yr 10) in this yearôs competition and our teams have 

performed extremely well. All teams showed considerable improvement as the season progressed.  The senior teams 

had a good number of wins and the junior team, comprising Ella Rankin, Summer Campbell and Ella Short, were 

the Junior Champions for the second consecutive year. This team went through the competition unbeaten, against 

some very good opposition.   

Congratulations to all involved and a huge thanks to all those parents who ferried students around the North all season. 

 

ITINERANT MUSIC TEACHERS: 

Piano: Carol Martin  4377 401 or 021 837 740 ) 

Guitar: Dave Meredith  4343 459 pr 0273 832 633 ) Please contact these music teachers direct 

Violin: Michal Pearse  0274 689192   ) for times and costs.  

Bass Guitar: John Fraser 021 446 699  

 

 

 

 



SPORTS:   

HUANUI COLLEGE 1st XI HOCKEY NORTH ISLAND MIXED TOURNAMENT : LEVIN 1-6 SEPTEMBER 2014 
 
*42 goals for, 2 goals 

against 

*6 games: 6 wins 

 

Final Placing:  1st 

 

The Team: Dylan 

Codlin (C), James 

Agnew (VC), Joseph 

MacMenigall,  

Kelsey Eaton, Patrick 

Winton, James 

Mortimer, Ashlee 

Greenhalgh, Emma 

Wickham, Liam 

Mortimer, Aaron 

Greenhalgh, Justine 

Milina, Ethan Codlin, 

Emma Sanders, Cailyn Prisk, Brandon Ahlers, Oliver Hawker. 

 

Huanui College Golden Stick, Player of the Tournament: Dylan Codlin 

North Island Mixed Tournament Player of the Tournament 2014: Dylan Codlin 

 

The 2014 Huanui College 1st XI Hockey team travelled to Levin for its third trip away to the 

Mixed North Island Hockey Tournament. We stayed at the Levin Holiday Park, which was approx 

7 minutes from the turf. We shared our accommodation with Tauraroa Area School who were 

attending the tournament for the first time. We were lucky enough this year to obtain sponsorship 

from Morris and Morris Funerals, M & S Sanders Surgical Practice and Spire Accountants which 

assisted us greatly in being able to attend a tournament so far away from home.  This yearôs team 

comprised players from years 9-13 with 6 new additions.  The team was coached by former Black 

Sticks Player, Richard Redfearn. Richard did a wonderful job in preparing our students for what 

was always going to be a long and hard week of Tournament hockey.  We were a very well 

prepared Team. Richard was assisted by Calvin Codlin. Rod Hawker warmed up our goal keeper and did a great job of 

motivating her !   Our Umpire for the week was Dylan Codlin, who after umpiring the first day was again told he 

would probably be offered the final but that our team was looking like they would be playing it so Dylan was looking 

forward to playing it instead of umpiring it ! 

 

It was a wonderful week away with a great group of 

teenagers who as always, did us proud both on and off the 

field. It was particularly pleasing to see how the 5 Year 9 

players fitted in so well to the team and the older players 

led them by example. For our 3 year 13 players, Dylan 

Codlin, James Agnew and Joseph MacMenigall, it was 

obvious from the start that they were there to achieve one 

goal, to win, but to win with dignity and as a team. You 

boys have been a shining example to our younger players 

and have set the bar high for the future of Hockey at 

Huanui College. The Team wishes you all well for your 

future endeavours. 

I would personally like to thank Michelle Greenhalgh, her mum Jeanette Jones, Mark and Tracy Sanders, and Rod 

Hawker for all their assistance at Tournament. We couldnôt have done it without you. A thank you also to Roger 

Winton, Brian and Carolyn Eaton, Jason and Leigh Prisk, Jarrard Ahlers and others for your support on the sidelines 

down at Tournament. I would also like to acknowledge the assistance of our teacher in Charge, Patrick Dodd for all 

the hard work you did during the students study periods. They studied for up to 2 hours at a time each day and I am 

sure we would all agree that they utilized that time well. 

            Michele Codlin 

            Team Manager 



SPORTS:   

NETBALL: 

Seniors: The Silver team won their grade 

(College A1) against WGHS 9-1. Blue 

came second in their grade (Coll A 

Reserve 2) and Navy won their grade ( 

Coll C2) against WGHS 9-5.  

 

Intermediates: White came 3
rd
 in their 

grade (Section 1) and Black came 5
th
 in 

Section 6.  

 

All girls had a fantastic season, put in 

lots of hard work, and their determination 

paid off! Thanks to all of the coaches as 

well. Huanui Netball is definitely a force 

to be reckoned with - five teams this year 

(up from three last year) and lots of great games! 

 

WIDER COMMUNITY 

Mairtown Tennis Club ï come along and register your interest on Saturday 20 September at Brighton road (off Mill 

Road) 9am ï 11am.  Season starts 20 October.  Contact Cheryl Baker 021 232 9721 or mairtowntennis@gmail.com 

 

New Music Initiative 

To complement and enhance the range of our existing itinerant music programmes, Mr. Seitzer will be offering tuition 

in alto saxophone, classical guitar and finger-picking folk guitar. Lessons will commence beginning of term four and 

interested parents and students are encouraged to discuss various instrument rental options and lesson schedules as 

soon as possible. 

For further information please contact Mr. Seitzer on 0274 450 850 or email Stefan.Seitzer@hc.school.nz 

 

AFTER SCHOOL TUITION AND PREP:  Students are welcome to take advantage of the After School Tutorials 

and Prep that are listed below.  There is no cost, however it is vitally important that if your child is doing a Tutorial 

that you collect them by 4.30pm.  Prep students are to be picked up by 5.00pm.  Please don’t be late as it intrudes on 

staff personal time. 

 After  School Tuition: Tuesday English Year 11  Mrs Smith 

      English Year 8 and 9U Mr Copeland 

      Maths Year 11 ï 13 Mr Waenink 

      English 7H   Mrs Irwin 

      Science Y12 ï 13 Science Dept (to 5pm)  

      History Y11  Mr Gardiner 

 

    Wednesday Maths Year 7 ï 11 Mr Waenink and Mr Dodd 

      Art Year 7 ï 12  Mrs Evans 

      Bus.Studies Y11 ï 13 Mrs Young 

      Science Y12 ï 13 Science Dept (to 5pm) 

      Geography Y11  Mr Gardiner 

 

    Thursday Art Year 7 ï 12  Mrs Evans 

      Graphics Senior  Mrs Cole 

      EnglishYear 10  Mrs Topper 

      Spanish  - all levels Srta Peredo 

      EnglishYears 12 & 13 Mrs Smith 

      English 9H  Mrs Irwin 

      Science Y12 ï 13 Science Dept (to 5pm) 

 

After School Prep:  Tuesday ) Staff and rooms  

    Wednesday ) on rotational basis. 

    Thursday ) Please check notices for room number  
 

NO TUITION OR PREP ON TUESDAY 23 SEPTEMBER BECAUSE OF PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS.

mailto:mairtowntennis@gmail.com
mailto:Stefan.Seitzer@hc.school.nz


YEAR 7 – LITTER ART 

 

             

 COMMERCE DEPARTMENT      Vernice Young - HOD 

Some Business Studies students creating 

Balloon Sculptures to demonstrate 

production and productivity.  
 

‘Productivity is never an 
accident.  It is always the 
result of a commitment to 
excellence, intelligent 
planning, and focused 
ŜŦŦƻǊǘΦΩ 
                  Paul J Meyer 
 
(And you thought they were just 
having fun...          Phi.) 

Year 7 ς Litter Art.  Look closely and you will see the Subway wrappers and other everyday litter. 



TŌKU PEPEHA 

Students taking Te Reo MǕori have been working hard this 

term on preparing for their marae stay next week.  There is 

going to be a lot happening over two days and one of the 

planned activities is that students will stand and give a short 

mihimihi including their pepeha during the evening.    

This term we were grateful for Matua Korotangi Kapa-Kingi to 

come to Huanui College and explain to students the 

significance of one's Pepeha.  Our waka - the means by which 

our families came to this land.  Maunga -  the mountain, a 

symbol of strength that one can look to for guidance.  Awa - 

the river, the life force that feeds and nourishes us and the land.  

Marae, resembling whǕnau, our families, those that stand 

united to support us, a place that we can gather as one.     

Here are some of our studentsô pepeha and their interpretations 

of what it resembles to them.   

Clockwise from top: Aidan Davies, Katelin Milina and Jayden 

Howe. 

  

 

JAYDEN HOWE 

Ko NgǕtokimatawhaorua te Waka 

Ko Pukearunga te Maunga 

Ko Ngunguru te awa 

Ko Paretene Te Manu te Marae 

Ko NgǕ Puhi te Iwi 

Ko NgǕti Kahu te hapȊ 

Ko Luke Eadon Howe tǾku PǕpǕ 

Ko Tasah Marie Howe tǾku MǕmǕ 

NǾ Kaitaia ia 

Ko Jayden Rapi Howe ahau 

NǾ Tutukaka ahau 

Ko Mia Carol Howe tǕku teina 

I whǕnau mai au kei Whangarei 

I tipu ake au kei Whangaumu Bay 

Kei Whangaumu Bay tǾku kainga inaianei 

He whakatauki:  He KǕkano ahau i ruia mai i RangiǕtea 

(I am a seed which was sewn in the heavens of 

RangiǕtea). 

 

AIDAN DAVIES 

Ko Diana te Waka 

Ko Maungakiekie te Maunga 

Ko Waihoihoi te Awa 

Ko Fredric Hanken te Tupuna 

Ko Pehiaweri te Marae 

Ko NgǕti PǕkehǕ te iwi 

Ko Mike Davies tǾku PǕpǕ 

Ko Robyn Smith tǾku MǕmǕ 

Ko Aidan Davies ahau 

Ko Rhys Michael Sim Daves tǕku teina 

I whǕnau mai au kei TǕmaki Makaurau 

I tipu ake au kei TǕmaki Makaurau 

Kei Whangarei tǾku kainga inaianei 

No reira, tǛnǕ koutou, tǛna koutou, tǛnǕ koutou katoa 

 
KATELIN MILINA 

Ko Gertrude te Waka 

Ko Hikurangi te Maunga 

Ko Kaimamaku te Awa 

Ko Catherine Campbell te Tupuna 

Ko Whakapara te Marae 

Ko Te Ihi Ǿ Nehua te Whare Tupuna 

Ko NgǕti PǕkehǕ te Iwi 

Ko Roger Mark Milina tǾku PǕpǕ 

Ko Cushla Jean Milina tǾku MǕmǕ 

Ko Justine Ruth Milina tǾku tuakana 

Ko Katelin Jane Milina tǾku ingoa 

Ko Jack Lawrie Milina tǕku tungǕne 

I whǕnau mai au kei Kirikiriroa 

Kei Whakapara tǾku kainga inaianei 

He whakatauki:  Kaua e mate wheke mate ururoa 

(Don't die like an octupus, die like a hammer headed shark) 

 



IMPORTANT CALENDAR DATES – TERM 3,  2014 

(Please be aware that some dates may be amended or 

added to, as required.) 
 

September 
13-14 Duke of Ed Bronze (Y10) 

19 Pehiaweri Marae visit 

21-26 OPC (Y10) 

23 Parent/Teacher Interviews (Y11 ï 13)  3.30pm to 

 7.30pm 

26 Boostrix (Y7) 

 Term 3 ends. 

 

HUANUI COLLEGE CONTACT EMAILS: 

Apart from sending emails to admin@hc.school.nz, probably the easiest way to contact a staff member is by email: 

Principal:      peter.ackers@hc.school.nz 

Admin/Finance/Enrolments:      phi.wilson@hc.school.nz 

Assistant Principal:     vernice.young@hc.school.nz  

Head of Languages Faculty: Y13 Form room   viv.smith@hc.school.nz  

Head of Science:     fiona.boorer@hc.school.nz 

Head of Humanities  Y11U Form room steven.gardiner@hc.school.nz 

Head of Junior English:  Y7U Form room denise.irwin@hc.school.nz  

Head of Phys Ed:  Junior Dean  callum.mather@hc.school.nz 

Head of Commerce:      vernice.young@hc.school.nz 

Joint Head of Mathematics: Y9H Form room mark.waenink@hc.school.nz 

Joint Head of Mathematics: Y8H Form room patrick.dodd@hc.school.nz  
Year 7/8 Specialist:  Y7H Form room sarah.topper@hc.school.nz  

TIC Art    Y12 Form room  carolyn.evans@hc.school.nz  

TIC Computing:  Y9U Form room chris.lewis@hc.school.nz  

TIC Graphics:      sharon.cole@hc.school.nz 

TIC Music:   Y8U Form room Stefan.seitzer@hc.school.nz  

TIC Spanish      karen.peredo@hc.school.nz   

TIC Technology:     margaret.crichton@hc.school.nz 

 

Assistant Teachers: 
English    Senior Dean  mark.copeland@hc.school.nz 

Maori Lang/Music     cathy.senescall@hc.school.nz   

Science    Y10U Form room erica.lyons@hc.school.nz;  

Science    Y10H Form room stephen.towey@hc.school.nz;  

Science    Y11H Form room Andy.thomas@hc.school.nz       

Student Liaison      Ashlee.cebalo@hc.school.nz 

 

Office Staff:      office@hc.school.nz 

Vynka Short      vynka.short@hc.school.nz 

Jan Bull      jan.bull@hc.school.nz 

 

Sports Staff: 

Sports Coordinator     richard.redfearn@hc.school.nz 

Sports Administrator     Michelle.codlin@hc.school.nz 

 

 

 

 2015 Term Dates: 
 
Term 1: Starting Date 29 January    Term 2: Starting Date 20 April 
 Finish Date 1 April     Finish Date 3 July 
 
 
Term 3: Starting Date 27 July    Term 4: Starting Date 12 October 
 Finish Date 25 September    Finish Date 10 December 
 
Teacher Only Days: 28 January,  2 April,   24 July,   11 December 
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